
                                 

Frederiksen Elementary School ❘ PFC Meeting Agenda ❘ 05/01/25 @ 7:00 PM 
Hybrid In-Person & Virtual Zoom Conference  
 

 

                                 Join Zoom Meeting 
 
                                     Meeting ID: 785 245 3824 / Passcode: GoP@nth3r$ 
 
● Welcome/Introductions (All Present) 
 
● Principal Update: Matt Britten 
We got survey results of panorama survey. Really good results. Students’ perception of school 
improved 12%, Teacher’s perception is 22%. School climate improved 13% and so on. All 
positive reviews. percentage of people went up from 60-80%. 4th grade field trip to Sacramento 
went well. It was smooth. Staff meeting commander from camp parks attended and talked to 
the staff about purple stars program. Next week is Teacher’s appreciation week. We hired a 
new person for the next school year. Teagin is the NEW teacher instructional assistant for TK. 
● Department Updates 
 
● President: Camille Arroyo 
 
■ PFC Board Member Updates 
3 board members are aging out- Holly, Alyssa and Erica. Elizabeth Andrew: “Volunteers 
do not necessarily have the time but have the heart.” We have new folks coming in to fill 
the open spots. We are voting in Ms. Hannah Montoyo to be our website coordinator. 
Camille proposed and Erica seconded the motion. Everyone voted in favor. Treasurer is 
a huge role. We have 2 wonderful people volunteer Grace and Kate. Camille put 
forward the motion, Holly seconded the motion and everyone voted in favor. Bindiya is 
going to be the fund-raising coordinator. She is not here currently. Will have a special 
meeting to vote her in. Teagin is stepping up as vice president. Camille put forth the 
motion. Alyssa seconded it and everyone voted in favor. Looking forward to a positive 
experience. 
 
■ Field day volunteers + Donations needed 
Filed day on May 29. We need volunteers. It’s a day filled with fun with a lot of games. 
We need parents to run stations for 10 stations. We need water and snack donations. 
Ms. Brown is the teacher’s liaison. We have a sign-up genius for donations. Ms. Brown 
asked if we cannot use the plastic bottles and have coolers. We have water cannisters 
which we can fill, and kids can fill water bottles instead of using plastic bottles. There 
were a lot of snacks last year, can we cut down the number of choices. Let the parent 
volunteers know to bring their bottles.  
 
■ PFC Event Survey 
A survey will be sent out asking the parents to check their 3 favorite events. 



                                 

 
● Fundraising: Alyssa Klozer 
 
■ Dine outs 
Thank you for attending Habit. 224.66$ total. 27th May is Yogurt land. 
 
■ Art to Remember  
Sales extended to May 10. There are not a lot of orders in yet. We can do a sticker push 
to remind people to buy their kid’s art. 
 
● Treasurer: Holly Kons 
 
■ EOY Budget Review 
We have a budget of 29000$ this year. Dine outs are very successful. 2581.66$ from 
dine outs. Roll over 4000$ to teachers and staff. 3300 out of 11000$ budget spent on 
events. This is because of parent donations. We have a few events left to go. The 
estimation is 5000$. We spent a lot more on student support 8175$ that includes PBIS 
rewards and educational programs. So far we have spent around 17000$. School has 
funds which can be used for student development programs. General funds from site 
allocation can be used to fund these programs. These are also used to buy furniture, 
paper, school supplies etc. Request from school to fund 5th grade science camp 2000$. 
This year science camp had more students and the buses we usually rent weren’t 
enough. So they had to get some vans. School usually funds science camps apart from 
parent donations. Parents paid 450$. For us to keep the science camp budget 
reasonable, school is asking 2000$ from PFC budget. Since we are under budget for 
events, we can support 4th grade parents in fund raising. We can donate this year and 
then every year, we can decide based on need. Holly motioned to donate 2000$ to 5th 
grade science camp this year and Camille seconded. Everyone voted in favor. 
 
● Events: Teagin Bland 
 
■ Earth Day Recap 
Thank you, Anna, Maggie and Kyle, for volunteering. They worked well together. The 
turnout was great. There were 18 tables, and they were all full. We had high school 
volunteers, snacks and had leftovers. PFC pays for custodial help, paid per hour. But 
custodians only set up and show up after the event. We need custodians to be present 
during the event. We need a point of contact during the whole event.  
 
■ Teacher Appreciation Week 
Presented flyers on what teachers will be getting and family engagement. The theme is 
going to be wicked. Liz and Susie created signs that go with the theme. The signs are 
laminated, and the campus will be decorated on Friday. Every day there will be food 
and snacks, coffee and muffins. Did well with donations. Everyone gets a gift, and each 
staff member will get 2 raffle tickets, and we have raffle prizes like wine tasting, Oakland 
Zoo tickets etc. A shout out will be given to the donors on our Facebook page. 
 



                                 

■ Glow Dance 
We have a committee of 5 people. People on the committee aren’t responsive. 
Purchased items for glow dance. There will be no games. We have inflatable costumes. 
We have 2000$ donations. Tickets are 5$. We need 100$ from PFC budget to get glow 
lights. These lights can be re-used. DJ took 100. Items 300-400$, pizza for the 
volunteers. May have a volunteer photo booth. All kids should be accompanied by their 
parents. Glow dance is on 16th May. 
 
■ Teacher Luncheon Help (next School Year) 
This past year we had parents volunteering. Next year we need help with the teacher’s 
luncheon. Instead of filling the cart, we can fill a fridge. The only months we don’t do are 
December and January. 
 
● Open Discussion (All Present) 
Logged out of reminder. Not able to log back in. Meeting adjourned at 8:29 PM. 


